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In John 10, what metaphor does 
Jesus use to describe himself? 
 
A. ñI am the gate éò 
B. ñI am the good shepherd éò 
C. Both A and B 
D. Neither A nor B 
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Answer: C (See John 10:9, 11.)  
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moment. "How much do you 
want for those birds, son?"  
"Huh??!!! Why, you don't want 
them birds, mister. They're just 
plain old field birds. They don't 
sing- they ain't even pretty!"  
"How much?" the pastor asked 
again.  
The boy sized up the pastor, as 
if he were crazy, and said, 
"$10?"  
The pastor reached in his pock-
et and took out a ten dollar bill. 
He placed it in the boy's hand. 
In a flash, the boy was gone.  
The pastor picked up the cage 
and gently carried it to the end 
of the alley where there was a 
tree and a grassy spot. Setting 
the cage down, he opened the 
door, and by softly tapping the 
bars persuaded the birds out, 
setting them free.  
Well, that explained the empty 
bird cage on the pulpit, and 
then the pastor began to tell this 
story.  
One day Satan and Jesus were 
having a conversation. Satan 
had just come from the Garden 
of Eden, and he was gloating 
and boasting.  
"Yes, sir, I just caught the world 
full of people down there. Set 
me a trap, used bait, I knew 
they couldn't resist. Got 'em all!"  

"What are you going to do with 
them?" Jesus asked.  
Satan replied, "Oh, I'm gonna 
have fun! I'm gonna teach them 
how to marry and divorce each 
other, how to hate and abuse 
each  other, how to drink and 
smoke and curse. I'm gonna 
teach them how to invent guns 
and bombs and kill each other. 
I'm really gonna have fun!"  
"And what will you do when you 
get done with them?" Jesus 
asked.  
"Oh, I'll kill 'em," Satan glared 
proudly.  
"How much do you want for 
them?" Jesus asked.  
"Oh, you don't want those peo-
ple. They ain't no good. Why, 
you'll take them and they'll just 
hate you. They'll spit on you, 
curse you and kill you!! You 
don't want those people!!"  
"How much?" He asked again.  
Satan looked at Jesus and 
sneered, "All your tears, and all 
your blood."  
Jesus said, "DONE!"  
Then He paid the price.  
The pastor picked up the cage, 
he opened the door and he 
walked from the pulpit.   

Walk by faith, 
Pastor Mitch  

Our new electronic giving program will offers 
convenience for you and provides much-
needed donation consistency for our congre-
gation.   
If you are currently giving on a weekly basis, 
you will no longer need to write out 52 
checks a year or prepare 52 envelopes. 
And, when travel, illness or other circum-
stances prevent you from attending ser-

Dear Church Family,  
There once was a man named 
George Thomas, a pastor in a 
small New England town. One 
Easter Sunday morning he 
came to the Church carrying a 
rusty, bent, old bird cage, and 
set it by the pulpit. Several 
eyebrows were raised and, as 
if in response, Pastor Thomas 
began to speak.  
"I was walking through town 
yesterday when I saw a young 
boy coming toward me swing-
ing this bird cage. On the bot-
tom of the cage were three little 
wild birds, shivering with cold 
and fright."  
I stopped the lad and asked, 
"What you got there, son?"  
"Just some old birds," came the 
reply.  
"What are you gonna do with 
them?" I asked.  
"Take 'em home and have fun 
with 'em," he answered. "I'm 
gonna tease 'em and pull out 
their feathers to make 'em fight. 
I'm gonna have a real good 
time." 
"But you'll get tired of those 
birds sooner or later. What will 
you do then?"  
"Oh, I got some cats," said the 
little boy. "They like birds. I'll 
take 'em to them."  
The pastor was silent for a 

 
 

COMING ON APRIL 1 
Winterstown United Methodist Church is 
pleased to announce the introduction of an 
electronic online option for making regular 
offerings. Contributions can now be debited 
automatically from your checking or savings 
account.  

 E-GIVING IS COMING TO WINTERSTOWN UMC 

THE WINTERS 

vices, this program will allow your weekly 
offerings to continue on an uninterrupted  
basis. You can make your online offerings 
by going to our web page, www.winterstown 
umc.org, and clicking on ñGivingò.  

 
 

2018 SHARES OF 
MINISTRY  

 
Benevolent    $8,550 
Connectional  $11,405 
Clergy  $13,151 
TOTAL  $33,105 

 
 



News of Jesus. These ministries help us 
show the love of God through Jesus Christ 
to our community, nation, and world as we 
give witness to our faith. Examples in-
clude: our commitment to our share of the 
work of the United Methodist Church, 
which gives us an opportunity to be in 
mission to the world.   The following mis-
sion projects are also important to Winter-
stown Church: World Mission, Community 
Reach, Children and Youth Services, 
Servants, Shining Light Ministry, Live Na-
tivity, Back to School - Fun Day, emergen-
cy care; World Service, Africa University, 
Black College Fund, Multi-cultural pro-
gram, Neighborhood Center, UM Home for 
Children etc. The following items are 
budgeted for 2018:   
 Conference Benevolence 8,550 
 Kari Kinard 1,500 
 Helping Hands 500 
 Live Nativity * 1,500  

God has called the 
people of Winterstown 
United Methodist 
Church to a ministry 

of reaching, loving, and serving to make disciples 
for Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world. 
Winterstown Church seeks to follow where God is 
leading us as we minister to one another and the 
community through various ministries, events, and 
worship opportunities. In the next few months I 
would like to share with you the many ways in 
which your generous giving will support our minis-
tries in 2018.    
Last month I shared with you ways in which our 
nurture team provides opportunities that challenge 
people to grow spiritually and become better 
equipped for life as Christians disciples. This 
month we take a look at the various ways we sup-
port missions in our community and around the 
world.  
The outreach team is charged with the responsibil-
ity of helping Winterstown Church share the Good 

GROWING FRIENDS 

 Back to School - Fun Day * 0 
 Easter Egg Hunt  300  
Our Shining Light mission has become a 
vital ministry in the Dallastown and Red Lion 
communities and beyond. Proceeds from 
this ministry support various needs of the 
church as well as supporting the needs of 
various social agencies. Families who are in 
need or facing emergency situations are 
graciously given items from our warehouse. 
The board of directors of the Shining Light 
Ministry determines how proceeds from the 
ministry will be distributed. A number of oth-
er mission projects are supported by the 
United  Methodist Women and senior youth.     
Through your giving to and participation in 
our outreach ministries we are making a 
difference in the lives of people around the 
world. Thank you for investing in God's king-
dom work.  
* These amounts reflect total cost of the pro-

grams, but most of the funds needed are private 

 Apr 1 ñHe Has Risenò Luke 24:1-12, 30-35 TBA  

 Apr 8 ñThe Risen Lord Appearsò John 21:1-14 TBA 

 Apr 15 ñFollow Meò John 21:15-25 TBA 

 Apr 22 ñThe Lord God Almightyò Revelation 4:1-6, 8-11 TBA 

 Apr 29 ñBlessing, Glory, Honor Foreverò Revelation 5:6-14 TBA 

Adult  
Sunday  
School 

INVESTING IN GODõS KINGDOM 

 
* We still have room in our 2018-2019 

Preschool Program classes. Please help 
spread the word! Children have to be 3 
and/or 4 by August 31 to enroll in our 
program. For those that are enrolled 
already, mark your calendars for our 
2018-2019 open house on Wednesday, 
August 22 at 5:30 p.m.   

May Dates to Mark your calendars: First 
week of May is National Teacher Appreci-
ation Week! Our 4's Preschool Program 
Mother's Day Pampering will be Friday, 
May 11. End of the school year party for 
our preschool program will be Friday, May 
18. Graduation for all our children entering 
Kindergarten in the fall, will be Wednes-
day, May 23 at 6:30 p.m. Our 3's Pre-
school Program Promotional Ceremony 
will be Thursday, May 24 at 10:30 a.m.   
Summer is FAST approaching: Will your 
child be attending our awesome summer 
program? Know someone that is looking 
for summer care only? Send them our 
way! We are lining up our summer activi-
ties this month and will have our summer 
agenda out in May to everyone! Looking 

 
Happy April!   

 
 
 

Our themes for our younger children this month 
include: VWX; 17&18; YELLOW; SPRING; 
SOUNDS; KID WRITING; SIGHT WORDS; EARTH 
DAY; RECYCLE; LIGHT AND SHADOW  
Vision Screening: Had to be rescheduled for Mon-
day, April 2 due to the impending weather we had 
in March on the scheduled date. All children that 
have forms returned will get their vision checked by 
ForSight Vision on Monday, April 2n between 9:00 
to 11:00 a.m.     
* Wednesday, April 18 - Our annual 3ôs & 4ôs Pre-

school Program Open House Art Show from 5:30 
to 7:00 p.m. Pay close attention to the ñat homeò 
projects! Gather the whole family and enjoy a 
special evening seeing your childôs creative work. 
All ñat home projectsò are due by/before Tues-
day, April 17. We will have a special silent auc-
tion that evening as well. Any questions about 
this special evening please direct them to Miss 
Raquel and/or Miss Brenda. Our art show is al-
ways a nice social evening. 

forward to another awesome, fun filled sum-
mer!   
Director / Co-Director Hours This 
Month: Danielle will be out of the office this 
month on the following dates:  Friday, April 
6, Friday, April 20, and Wednesday, April 
25. Abby will be out of the office this month 
on Monday, April 9 and Tuesday, April 17. 
Abby will be doing limited hours weekly; 
however, will be filling in when Danielle is 
out. Once baby Streett is ready to come 
home, Abby will be taking some time off 
from Growing Friends to enjoy motherhood.   
Please remember to use our new center 
email address or even call the center to talk 
to your child's teacher if you shall need 
anything at all. GrowingFriendsChildCare 
@gmail.com. Thank you!   
Growing Friends CLOSED: Monday, May 
28 and Wednesday, July 4.   
Thank you for all you do - Enjoy this spring 
month!  

Much Love and Appreciation,  
~ Miss Abby & Miss Danielle   
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for an evening together with friends and 
sharing.  

Spring Tractor Drive 
April 14, 2018 at 12:30PM 
Rain Date April 21, 2018 

Meet at Anderson Road in  
Winterstown at 12:30PM sharp 

We will be stopping around 2:30  
for light lunch and drinks. 

Hope to see you! 
If you have any questions  

Please contact Ralph Saylor 
318-7352 or 244-8281 
Save the date for the  

Fall Tractor Drive 10/13/18  
Senior Choir will present our 
Easter Cantata Sunday, April 
8 at our 10:30 worship ser-

vice. Few words in a believers heart are as 
precious and significant as the word 
ñredeemedò. Redemption is a gift, itôs 
something only Christ can offer. 
ñRedeemed By the Blood of the Lambò 
celebrates His power to heal us physically, 
emotionally and most of all spiritually. 
Come and experience this moving musical 
containing old and new songs to celebrate 
the redeeming power of Jesus and what 
He has done for His people.  

Senior Youth will be partici-
pating in the MS Walk in York 
on April 22. This is our 14th 

year. We will be helping with registration, 
pictures and lunch plus walking 2 to 4 
miles. We are asking for sponsors. Please 
see your Senior Youth member for more 
details.  

9th Annual All-You-Can
-Eat Chicken & Home-

made Waffle Dinner will be held in the 
fellowship hall at Hopewell Presbyterian 
Church, 8426 Church Road, Felton, PA, 
on Saturday, April 7, 2018.  Serving time 
begins 3:30 p.m. until ? Menu will also 
include Mashed Potatoes, Vegetable, Cole 
Slaw, Dessert & Beverage. Adults $10; 
children 12 & under $5. Handicap accessi-
ble; carryoutôs available. Contact 717-927-
8154 or 717-515-0275 for questions; or 
day of dinner contact the church 717-993-
6782. Benefits Audrey & Sarah Ayresô 
Scholarship Fund  

Our church supports 
many missionaries 
across the world. We 

are fortunate to have a church family 
member going into the missionary field. 

 
Marriage retreat is this month!  

April 20 to 22 
Arrival time/dinner is 3:00 to 7:30 on Friday, 
April 20! Mt Asbury Conference  Center -
Newville, PA. Looking forward to a great week-
end. Contact Ann McGinnis with any questions. 
717-877-5354  

What do you get when you 
combine meeting new friends, 
growing in faith and enjoying 

the beauty of Godôs creation? You get the 2018 
summer camping experience at one of the four 
camps in the Susquehanna Conference. 
Throughout the summer week - long camps 
invite children from second through twelfth 
grades. If you like photography, arts, music, 
back packing, canoeing rafting or kayaking?  
Then you will want to attend one of many spe-
cialty camps. Year - round camping experiences 
are available to families and persons of all ages.  
Do you like to quilt or do scrap booking or 
spending a relaxing day fishing, then there is a 
camp for you.  More details on each camp can 
be found in the camp brochure on the bulletin 
board.  A camp brochure is also available on our 
Conference web site at www.susumc.org and 
selecting camp and retreat ministries.   
Now is the time for you to begin your camping 
experience by registering for your favorite sum-
mer camp. A registration form can be found on 
our Conference web site. Again this year the 
church will pay for half of the registration costs. 
Additional scholarships are offered by the Camp 
and Retreat Ministries. We praise God that 
through our camping ministry many persons 
have come to accept Jesus Christ as their Lord 
and Savior.   

2018 EARLY BIRD DISCOUNT  
The 2018 summer camp brochure is now availa-
ble. Check out the camping information on the 
table in the narthex or go to www.susumc.org 
and click on camps and retreats. The registra-
tion and medical forms are on the website. 
Register for any summer camp by May 1 to get 
the early bird discount saving of $25.00  

Greetings from St. Paulôs United 
Methodist Church. The trustees 
committee is writing to you to ask 

for your help in spreading the word that we will 
be holding an AMBA blood screening event on 
Saturday, April 28, 2018. The testing will take 
place from 6:00 to 10:00 a.m. The total cost will 
be $45. If you are interested please see flyer on 
the bulletin board in the narthex.  

Grief share group continues to meet one 
night a month for dinner. We have a nice 
lively group. Please consider joining us 

We have been asked to refrain from using her 
name on the internet for security reasons. So for 
the month of April we are collecting a special 
donation / offering for this missionary to allow 
her to continue doing God's work. You can do-
nate to this missionary in two ways. First, you 
can go online to www.winterstownumc.org and 
scroll to the bottom of the page and click on 
make a donation. Beside the Missions field you 
can type in how much you wish to donate and in 
the box beside that type ñMissionary Special 
Offeringò. The second way is on your offering 
envelope write Missionary Special Offering. We 
thank you for your continued support to those 
working so hard to get God's word out. Please 
continue to pray for those serving as missionar-
ies!   

ñOne Tribe, One Nation, and One 
Tongue Conferenceò being held on 
Saturday, April 7, 2018 at 1:00 p.m. 

at Fourth United Methodist Church. The church 
is located at 20 North Lehman Street, York 
PA  17403. See poster in narthex for more de-
tails.  

Thank you all for the prayers and 
concerns while I was in the hospital 
during my pregnancy. Hailey Louise 
Streett was born two months early 

on Tuesday, March 6 at 9:05 p.m. weighing 3 
pounds and 11 ounces and 16ıò long. She is 
doing great at York Hospital in their NICU. We 
will hopefully be able to bring her home the mid-
dle of April. I appreciate you all so much during 
this time. Again, thank you!! Much love and ap-
preciation.   

~ Rob & Abby Streett  
Christian Symbol 

Phoenix - According to ancient leg-
end, the phoenix lived for 500 to 
1,400 years (depending on the ver-
sion of the myth), at which time it 

would set its nest ablaze and be consumed in 
the flames. After three days the bird would be 
reborn and was said to repeat this cycle, ñrising 
from the ashesò again and again. Early Chris-
tians saw in the phoenix a symbol of Jesusô 
resurrection and of eternal life. 

NEWS AND NOTES 

A Case for Christ 
By Lee Strobel  

ñThe Investigation of a Lifetimeò 
ñEyewitness Evidenceò 

ñEvidence Outside the Bibleò 
ñAnalyzing Jesusò 

ñEvidence for the Resurrectionò 
ñReaching Your Verdictò 

TRUTHSEEKERS 
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LEADERSHIP TEAM MINUTES - 3/13/18 
 
SPRC: Corey Grove said that the new 
Pastor David Shultz will be meeting with 
the different committees. Sunday, July 1 
we need fill in for the Pastor. Lori Beaver 
was added to the SPRC. All positions are 
filled.  
Outreach: Beth Coby said that the next 
meeting is April 4. The Egg Hunt is in two 
weeks. There is a sign-up sheet on the 
bulletin board for volunteers to help fill 
eggs on the 25th and for the hunt on the 
31st. Shining Light will be open for the first 
time this year this Friday & Saturday. New 
for them is to designate the proceeds from 
the sale. They will designate this sale to 
help sponsor Emma Herrick. April has a 
Mission Sunday and those proceeds will 
go to sponsor Emma as well.   
Nurture: Bill Lowe said that this Sunday at 
2:00p.m. the people who attended the 
District Rally on February 24 will meet in 
the Sanctuary.  
Finance: Diana Bertling stated that even 
though there was a profit of $2,888.75 
ending February 28, there was not enough 
money in the general account to pay oper-
ating expenses.  Donations to the Septic 
System in February amounted to 
$7,896.00. This is wonderful, but tithing is 
down.  A Treasureôs report dated March 8, 
2018 was presented. It stated three things: 
Fair Shares have not been paid this year 
(total for two months is $5,518), a heating 
bill for $3,272.12 has not been paid, and 
total septic collections to date amounted to 
$46,478.38. Dick Daugherty said that 
VANCO (on-line contributions) is now up 
and running. People can now make their 
Tithes and Offerings on-line. There are a 

Attendance: Kenton McGinnis 
Jr., Bill Lowe, Diana Bertling, 
Beth Coby, Dick Daugherty, 
Patty Gingrich, Corey Grove, 
and Bill Waldrup.  

Corey Grove opened the meeting with Soul 
Food, Joyce Myers ñAt Home for Godôs Spiritò, 
and prayer.  
A motion was made by Diana Bertling to ap-
prove the minutes of the January 7, 2018 meet-
ing and it was seconded by Dick Daugherty.  
Vision: Dick Daugherty stated that the Vision 
Team has met two times since the last Leader-
ship Team meeting. Hopefully by the next meet-
ing they will have completed their list. He sug-
gested that we wait until the end of the second 
quarter to schedule Ed Zeiders for the capital 
campaign. Members of the Vision Team are Jay 
Beaver, Nick Coby, Beth Coby, Blaine Markel, 
Buddy McGinnis, Lorrie Cubbage, and Dick 
Daugherty.  
Trustees: Dick Daugherty stated that $78,000 is 
the total of two invoices that we will owe M&T 
Bank. All other expenses related to the new 
septic system have been paid. In the spring 
there will be one more invoice for back-filling the 
field, grass seeding, and repair of the parking 
lot. Dick will follow up with the Loan Officer at 
M&T because we have not received a statement 
yet. There is still an opening on the Trustee 
Committee. Bill Lowe said he would replace the 
lights on the pole in the parking lot. Dick said the 
Trustees have been assessing the amount of 
work that needs to done to the Parsonage bath-
room. They have begun to get cost estimates. 
The new Tech Team attended the last Trustee 
meeting. The Media Shout license expired. 
Funding has been provided so approval to pur-
chase PRO PRESENTER software was given. 

few issues to work out, and we will be talking to 
other churches to see how they handle them.  
Child Care Board: Patty Gingrich stated that 
Abby Streett had her baby last Tuesday. Baby 
Hailey is three pounds and in the NICU. They 
have not found a replacement for Patty. She 
feels she needs to help the Day Care during this 
transition of Abbyôs childbirth, Danielle directing 
by herself, and Danielle going through her first 
Annual Inspection from the state. The Day Care 
is licensed for another year.  
New Business: Dick Daugherty provided a copy 
of an agreement that was given to him from 
Grant Gouker, Assistant Principal of Red Lion 
High School.  Mr. Gouker is working with organi-
zations and churches that are close to 10 
schools in the district to operate as RALLY 
POINTS. This means: In case of a building 
emergency in the schools and if they wish to 
relocate the student body for an extended peri-
od of time they will be able to use Winterstown 
Church. There needs to be clarification on some 
points, the Trustees have a few questions, then 
all information will be made available to the con-
gregation.  
Next meeting is May 6. Corey Grove ended the 
meeting at 9:36 p.m. with prayer.  

Respectfully submitted  
by Diana Bertling 

WINTERSTOWN UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 
women who ñtook to the Rocking Chairsò 
to raise money and that they did! They 
raised $2000.  
Valerie Mee Chairperson of Spiritual 
Growth does a fine job making sure our 9 
readers keep on reading.  
Deb Shultz presented the program for the 
evening the topic was ñSacred Space of 
Grief and Hopeò She passed out a picture 
to color. 3 crosses and what appeared to 
be the road to the cross. The ladies col-
ored with colored pencils while she pre-
sented the topic.  
The topic for April is ñBuilding Member-

 
 
 

 
March 12, 2018 Winterstown United Methodist 
Women met in the conference room with 10 
members present. Ella Jane Hess presided at 
the business meeting.   
Kate Anderson chairperson of Education and 
Interpretation passed a birthday card for Jane 
Keech of the General Board of Ministries which 
was signed by all.  
Ella Jane had a moment from response maga-
zine which was to tell us of our 1869 organized 

shipò. Our program presenter will be Marjorie 
Rost on the executive committee of our York 
District.  
The refreshments in charge of executive com-
mittee.  
We concluded our evening with the theme of ñSt 
Patrickôs Dayò green, made by Valerie Mee and 
Linda Anderson. 
 

Sandie Rock 
Co-President 

 
Fridays  

8:00AM to 4:00PM 
 

Saturdays  
8:00AM to 2:00PM 

 
 

April 27 & 28 

June 8 & 9 

August 31 & September 1 

October 19 & 20 

November 30 & December 1 

401 East Locust Street (Rear) 
Dallastown, PA 17313 
Pat - 717-818-2189 

Church - 717-244-1984 
slmwumc@gmail.com 
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native county of the Republic of Congo in 
Africa.  The people of this region are very 
poor, and the government is corrupt and 
has been persecuting Christians. We also 
sent a donation of money with Emmanuel 
and Julie to assist new mothers. When a 
woman has a baby, she must pay $30 
(which is a lot when you have nothing!) to 
the government. If she doesnôt have the 
money, the government takes the baby 
from her.  She only sees her baby for feed-
ings.    
We also supplied furniture and household 
items to a young couple with a three year 
old who has just moved to this area. They 
are working on getting their lives in order 
and providing for their child.    
We provided a bed and desk to a grand-
mother who works for an agency that 
works with mentally-challenged adults so 
she can work from her home and also to 
allow her grandson to come spend the 
summer with her to get a break from the 

 
Shining Light has been 
busy already this year. 
We have had many 

volunteers from our church, from our community 
(people who are customers when we are open), 
and a group called Jessica and Friends. This is 
an organization that works with adults who suffer 
from mental disabilities. We also held a ñsorting 
partyò in the church social hall in January. We 
had 27 volunteers on Friday evening and 27 
volunteers on Saturday. We got a ton of work 
done! Thanks to everyone who attended. We will 
be having another sorting party in the near fu-
ture.    
We also want to thank Glenn Huson for building 
and painting a shelf and Ralph Saylor for the 
repair of some of our signs. Also, Ralph Saylor, 
Steve Coby, and Dick Daugherty constructed 
acrylic dividers for the clothing tables.  
We have helped numerous people so far in 
2018. A few examples are Emmanuel and Julie 
Mukendi. This is a couple who bought a contain-
er to send clothing and supplies back to their 

rough neighborhood he lives in and spend time 
with his grandmother.  
Shining Light has also provided some financial 
assistance to a church family having some fi-
nancial difficulties.  
We will be open to the public on April 27 and 28.  
We will have many people come through our 
doors looking for bargains, fellowship, and 
sometimes just a listening ear. It is a wonderful 
opportunity to share the love of Christ with our 
community. If you have any free time, stop in.  
There is a lot of work to do, and we are always 
looking for people to help. The normal work 
hours are Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday 
evenings 6:00 to 8:30 p.m. There are also some 
daytime hours that are worked. If you would like 
more information, please see Pat Beck. 

SHINING LIGHT MINISTRIES  

Your church has operating costs and sur-
prise expenses too. When you tithe to your 
church, we use that money to keep every-
thing operating. When you give designated 
offerings to your church (like for the sep-
tic), we use that for your exact wishes with 
much gratitude. Your offerings for the sep-
tic as of March 8 total $46,478.38. We owe 
$78,000. There will be an additional bill in 
the spring for back filling, seeding, and 
repair to the parking lot.  
We are finally getting up to date. If you are 
away from your church family, forgot your 
offering envelope, or if you are one of the 
young people who never carries cash - 
you may make your contributions on-line. 
G o  t o  o u r  w e b s i t e 
www.winterstownumc.org, click on MAKE 

Prayer is the most 
important part of 
al l churches.  
Then the purpose 

of Winterstown United Methodist Church is 
ñReaching, Loving, and Serving to create Disci-
ples for Jesus Christò. We print this on every-
thing. This is our mission statement.  
We may fall short of this statement every now 
and again, but I feel we truly mean it. Things get 
in our way - like those horrible finances. Financ-
es are a fact of life for all of us. You know where 
your income is coming from, and you know how 
much money it takes to run your home and take 
care of your family. You try and put money aside 
for the nasty surprises in life like a new roof, 
well, septic, or car. Your church has the same 
issues.  

A CONTRIBUTION, and follow the instructions.  
Hopefully before this article prints we will have 
adjusted your on-line giving to include additional 
offerings.   
Total tithes and offerings for February were 
$25,121.88. Once again, we need $24,929.58 
each month to meet our operating expenses.  
Thank you everyone for keeping your church in 
your budget. A copy of the 2018 church budget 
is on the board above the table in the Narthex.  
Please help yourself.   
 Peace and Blessings, 
 Diana Bertling 
 Financial Chair 

FINANCIAL STANDING 




